Minutes for Spring WCWGA Board of Directors Meeting
April 25, 2024 at Thornblade Country Club

A call to order was made by President Kathy Morgan at 8:05 am. All clubs were represented.

The Winter Board zoom meeting minutes were approved.

Treasurer, Barbara Anderson reported that our balance is $9,143.72 with 187 paid members, as reported by Andrea D’Avignon.

Kathy announced that the months for hosting in 2025 is set with the exception of July. Due to construction at Greenville CC, they cannot host in 2025. Request was made for members to notify her if their club could host July 2025. 

After reviewing the Mountain Park and Cliff’s Valley’s WGA arrangement they have with each other the Officers unanimously recommended Mountain Park can be a part of Cliff’s Valley’s membership with WCWGA as long as Mountain Park does not have an LGA.  The Board voted in agreement.

Kathy, also, went over several reminders about the pace of play, breakfasts, sign ups, score cards and entry fees being increased to $75 this year.

Proposed changes to the by-laws were voted on and passed unanimously by the Board of Directors as follows:

1.  We will now have a One Day Championship instead of a Two-Day Championship.  In addition to the Club Championship rules there is a clarification in the playoff rules.  For a Low Gross tie there will be an on-course playoff, however, with a Low Net tie there will be a score card playoff.

2. The other change to the bylaws is now Virtual Meetings have been added for regular and special meetings.  All decisions made during these meetings shall be ratified at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  Notices for the meeting may be provided electronically and a quorum shall be established with at least two thirds of Officers and Representatives present. 

In other announcements, Lisa Kurjan from Bright’s Creed asked everyone to “Save the Date” for the Battle of Border where WCWGA clubs from NC and SC will compete for their state.  She, also, wanted everyone to “Save the Date” for their Bright’s Creek Invitational on May 16th and 17th.

Fall Board of Directors meeting will be at Bright’s Creek on October 15th, 2024, at 8:00.
Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Altman
Deborah Altman, Secretary
